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 Volume 23, Issue 9                  Newsletter of the Sis-Q A’s, Yreka, California                        September, 2022    

 

Three-Chapter Gymkhana 

    The Sis-Q A’s hosted this year’s Gymkhana at the 

Klamath River Country Estates Clubhouse, outside of 

Hornbrook.   All in attendance enjoyed the pleasant setting 

and comfortable weather.   

Above: Pam and Rich Gabrielson put their concentration and 

coordination to the test in the spark plug changing game. 

Below: Brian Favero listens to detailed instructions from 

John Firth, of the Henry’s Lady Chapter, before the 

stopwatch starts.   

(More photos on pages 4, 5 and 7) 
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The Sis-Q A’s, of Siskiyou County, California, is a chapter of 

The MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA  
  

 

             

    

 

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

    

    President……Richard Giordanengo                              Treasurer.........................Ann Noel 

    Vice President……....Linda Ellison                              Tour Director……………  Bob Noel     

    Secretary……...…..Cindy Hammar                               Editor.…………Nancy Giordanengo* 

 

 

Please, mail correspondence to:  Richard Giordanengo, 735 Deetz Rd., Mount Shasta, CA, 96067 

                                 *contact Nancy at:   nancyanne61@outlook.com 

  

 

The Model A Ford Club of America is a non-profit corporation of California and a national                        

historical society dedicated to the restoration and preservation of the Model A Ford automobile 

as manufactured from 1928 through 1931 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  

Mark Your Calendar  

 

     Monday, September 12
th

 – Monthly Business Meeting and Potluck lunch, 11am 

                                                     at the Giordanengo’s, 735 Deetz Road, Mount Shasta 

                            

     September 23
rd

 – 25
th

 – Montague Balloon Festival.  Car show on Saturday the 24
th

  

                                              from 8-1 at Montague City Hall 

 

     October 4-6 – Northern California Regional Group Roundup, Jackson, Ca. 

      

     Saturday, October 8
th

 – Siskiyou County Museum Family Fun Day 

 

     October – Fort Jones Fall Festival Car Show 
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    It looks like most of the children are 

back in school, and many of them, I 

suppose, are blankly facing the front of the 

classroom, mourning over their lost 

freedom.   The Autumnal Equinox is just a 

few weeks off, and though the sun is still 

warm it is striking the earth at a noticeably 

lower angle than it was just a month ago.  

In the south county, I’ve noticed the 

number of people at all the “touristy” 

places has vastly diminished.  Here and 

there I see pickup trucks laboring under 

loads of firewood, chugging down the 

road, or parked somewhere with a 

crooked, cardboard “wood for sale” sign 

hanging on the back.  If you know where 

to look, you’ll find that blackberries are 

still profuse and just waiting on a sunny 

vine to be carefully plucked and enjoyed. In backyard gardens, warm-season vegetables will 

continue to yield their fruits till the first frosts of autumn, when the cool-season varieties start 

to take over production.  The days are indeed getting shorter.  Summer is waning and the 

ancient cycle continues. 

    The Three-Chapter Gymkhana is now a pleasant memory.  It was great to see all our friends 

from Oregon come down for the day.  I’d like to express my gratitude to all who helped with 

plans and preparations for the last several months to make the day enjoyable for our guests and 

ourselves.   Special thanks to the Noels for securing the facility, purchasing food and drink, 

and for overall coordination of the event.  Thanks, also, to the Gabrielsons for running our 

club’s game and for overseeing the Hubley races, and to our grille masters, Bob Noel and Joe 

Giordanengo.  Thanks, as well, to everyone who volunteered to show up early, stay late, and 

generally keep everything on track and on time and, in the end, cleaned up and put away.  

Your selfless, helping hands made it work! 

    You may want to wander out to Montague, later this month, for the balloon fair, car show , 

parade, and a whole bunch of other fun stuff.   

    Also, the Northern California Regional Group is holding a Mini Roundup in Sutter Creek.  

It will be a three-day event with a tour, seminar, gymkhana, great food and more.  Register by 

September 20
th

 if you plan to attend.   

    Linda Ellison has not been feeling well but, after several tests, the doctors seem to be 

getting closer to a diagnosis.  Wish her well for increased strength and renewed health! - RG  

I’ve been thinking… 
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We’d most certainly 

like to wish You 

a very Happy Birthday! 

 

Clair Thorne, Sept. 4th 

Jeanne Peterson, Sept 15th 

Richard G., Sept. 23rd 

 

Model A Fords, from Northern California and Southern Oregon, converged outside of 

Hornbrook, California, along the Klamath River, for a fun day of car games, feasting, 

Hubley races and entertainment. 
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2022 Three-Chapter Gymkhana  

at the Klamath River Country Estates 

Hornbrook, Ca. 

Todd Calvert and Russell Nussbaum start the water course.  Hubley races draw a crowd. 

Nancy Firth tests her skills. The Hornbrook Brigade drum corps performs for us. 

Tom Peterson changes spark plugs as fast as he can. 
Nancy G’s “Gumby” defeated all 

challengers in the Hubley races. * 

* Owner of the “Hillbilly Express”, which crashed heavily in the final heat, immediately cried “foul”.  

Suspicions ran high, fingers were pointed, and rumors continue to circulate. 
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For registration information go to www.ncrgmafca.com/calendar-of-events or call Patti Stetson at (209) 479-4820 

For registration information go to www.ncrgmafca.com/calendar-of-events or call Patti Stetson (209) 479-4820 

Hubley’s get signed-in, weighed and numbered. 

Two thumbs up from 

the rumble seat! 

Made in the shade on the 

banks of the Klamath. Waiting for the games to start. 

Gymkhana 2022 

http://www.ncrgmafca.com/calendar-of-events
http://www.ncrgmafca.com/calendar-of-events

